
October 2, 2023        Status Update 
  
On September 29, 2023, the parties filed a joint status update, informing Judge Dabney 
L. Friedrich of the status of discovery.  The parties informed Judge Friedrich that the 
government had provided four productions to the defense and would shortly be 
providing a fifth, and that it was working on getting additional materials from Scotland 
and various countries.  The defense stated that it had received the discovery to date 
and was reviewing it.   
  
On October 2, 2023, Judge Friedrich set a “tentative” status hearing for December 
15, 2023, at 1:00 p.m. in Courtroom 14.  At this point, we have no reason to believe 
that this status date will change, despite its “tentative” status.  If it does change, we will 
notify you as soon as we are able to.     
 


